
Eph. 4:32 “Be kind to one another, tenderhearted 

forgiving one another, just as God in Christ forgave you.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The Elders board met this past Thursday, May 12th, 

Below are a number of items the Elders are currently 

working through and for which we can all be praying. 

 Future Church Affiliation: 

The Elders will be meeting Sat., May 25th in order to 

dedicate specific time for prayer and discussion 

concerning this important matter. Please pray that the 

time of discussion will provide the needed direction that 

will help determine which associations to approach. 

Gull Lake Bible Camp: 

The camp is working together with its supporting 

churches to chart a path forward that will enable them to 

minister most effectively to the campers in these 

changing and challenging times. Please pray for wisdom 

for all concerned. Pray also for our young people that will 

be serving at Gull Lake, as well as other camps this 

summer. 

Interim Pastor Search: 

The Elders are taking steps to have an Interim Pastor in 

place for Sept. in the event that there is still a need for 

support in our pulpit ministry. The individual may also be 

available to help in other areas. Pray for the Lord’s 

guidance. 

 

Worship Services at 9:15 &11:00 am  

It is great to see more familiar faces every week as our 

attendance continues to rebound from the impacts of 

COVID these last two years. Let’s be sure to extend a 

hand of fellowship and let each other know how good it 

is to see them.  

We are also now live streaming the 9:15 services if you 

are not able to attend in person.    

Summer Camps 2022: 

We are grateful for another opportunity to reach the 

children of our town with the gospel. Please pray for the 

summer ministries team as they prepare the lessons and 

schedules for the  upcoming summer program.  

Property Deacons: 

They have been busy with the ongoing work of looking 

after our facility, If you haven’t noticed, the upstairs of 

the building is getting a freshening up with a coat of 

paint. Thank you to Peter Pape that leads that group and 

for all of you that serve us faithfully in this capacity. 

 

The Search committee is still very hard at work in their 

search for a new Lead Pastor. They are working with an 

organization in the U.S. that assists churches in locating 

potential candidates. This has proven to be very helpful.  

The committee would appreciate your prayers as they 

evaluate each candidate. 

 

-  Pray for discernment and like mindedness as they 

review each application.  

- Pray that the Lord will move in the heart of the man 

He has chosen, that he will be prepared to step 

forward in His time.    

- Pray that the Lord will continue His work of preparing 

us for this next step in the life of our church. 

 

  


